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Trail Stewardship Grant Program Authority and Scope 

The Trail Stewardship Grant Program (TSP) provides funds for the development, renovation, and 

maintenance of land for recreational trails. Part 109, Chapter 2, Title 23, Montana Code Annotated, 

establishes TSP as a trails and recreational facilities grant program administered by Montana Fish, Wildlife 

& Parks (FWP). The Parks and Outdoor Recreation Division administers the program on behalf of FWP. 

TSP was authorized by Senate Bill 24 in the 2019 Legislative Session. The program is funded by $1.37 from 
each $9.00 light vehicle registration fee, as well as tax revenue from recreational marijuana sales. 

Approximately $2,000,000 is available for grants in the 2024 cycle. Pursuant to 23-2-109, Montana Code 

Annotated (MCA), the State Trails Advisory Committee (STAC) met March 5-6, 2024 to review applications 
and make recommendations to FWP for the 2024 grant cycle. 

Grant Application Process and Awards 

For 2024, TSP received 40 applications requesting $2,388,723.07. Of the 40 applications, 28 were 

selected for full project funding and nine were selected for partial project funding. Altogether, 36 

projects will receive funding from the 2024 TSP grant cycle totaling $2,000,000. The TSP application 

review process considered eligibility requirements, application scoring, environmental review materials, 

STAC discussion and recommendations, diversity in opportunity type and location, and funding 

availability. Table 1 (attached) reflects the approximate funding amount to be awarded to each grant 

recipient in FY 2024. 

FWP distributed press releases regarding applications and award recommendations and held a 15-day 

public comment period between March 20 and April 3, 2024. Grant applications were also made 

available in the Parks and Outdoor Recreation Division Office in Helena, MT for interested parties to 

review. 

Environmental Review of TSP Applications 

Each of the 37 recommended TSP projects must satisfy environmental review for the National 

Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and the Montana Environmental Policy Act (MEPA). Each proposed 

project included supplemental environmental review documents within its TSP application to aid in the 

review process. Projects were categorized to have either Routine Resource Impacts (e.g., clearing of an 

existing trail corridor) or Unique Resource Impacts (e.g., construction of new trailhead facilities). There 

were 23 projects with Routine Resource Impacts and those were examined using a standard checklist 

review form that was shared with the public during the public comment period. The 14 projects that were 

categorized as Unique Resource Impacts were reviewed using an extensive checklist review form that was 

also posted for public comment. 










